Minutes – Patient Forum Meeting –4.10.11
Present: 
Patient Forum Members - Moyra Carey, Ruth Pascoe, Geoffrey Rae, Steve Mahoney, David Burton, Keith Atkinson, Heather Taylor, Joan Wright, Joyce Lambert, Clive Meredith, Brian Sutton, Brenda Donald, Cynthia Rosser, Terence Cook, Edward Goldring, Bruce Collyer, Andrea Collyer, Peter Norris & Liz Johnston 
Dr A K Singh – GP

Lesley Betts – Practice Manager

Rebecca Halpin – Assistant Practice Manager

Apologies:  Mr & Mrs Parsons, Edwina Russell, Barbara Parkins, Carole Galpin, Marion Thompson and Jannene Sheppard
1. Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting
i) Deal Health Patient Group

Lesley explained that two of our patient forum members (Brenda Donald and Cynthia Rosser) attend the Deal Health Patient Group on behalf on the forum, and in future we will always include an item on the agenda for Mrs Donald and Ms Rosser to feed back any information from the Deal Health meetings.  
Mrs Donald explained to the group that Deal Health Patient Group would always like two members of the forum to attend the meetings, and she would like someone else to volunteer to go to the meetings if either Ms Rosser or herself cannot attend.  The meetings are every two months and are usually on a Wednesday at 12pm at St Richard’s Road Surgery.  It was decided that if anyone would be willing to go to the meetings in their absence they should let Becky know.
2. Diabetes Commissioning Update – Dr A K Singh
Dr Singh spoke to the group about his role as clinical commissioner for diabetes and a new pilot project that he working on.  He explained to the group that project is targeted at diabetic patients who currently have their insulin administered by the district nurses twice a day.  He explained that there is now a new insulin which patients would only need to be injected once a day and the project aims to change patients to this insulin so that they only need to be visited by the district nurse once a day.  

He informed the group that the new once a day insulin is clinically more effective than the previous insulin.  He explained to the group that there is currently 1,800 patients in East Kent who are visited by the district nurses twice a day, but the pilot will initially only involve 100 patients.  Dr Singh informed the group that if 50% of patients are eventually converted to the new insulin there will be an approximate saving of £2.3million.  Dr Singh asked the group whether they thought that patients would be happy with this change and invited them to ask any questions that they thought patients might have.  
3. Questionnaire Results 

Lesley explained to the group that we have now analysed all of the questionnaires that we received.  She informed the group that we received 724 questionnaires, which was a 5.7% response rate.  Lesley explained to the group that overall the questionnaire responses were extremely positive.  Lesley explained to the group that the majority of comments received on the questionnaires were related to telephones and appointments (35%) so it was decided that this would be the main item on the action plan.  In addition to this there were also some comments relating to the receptionists and this will also be included in the action plan.
Becky explained to the group that there were a few questions we wanted to discuss with the forum to see if any suggestions for improvements could be made:
Question 7 - The opportunity to book an appointment three days or more in

Advance with any healthcare professional
Becky explained that the responses to this question were not as positive as others and asked the group why they thought this may be.  Lesley explained to the group that patients are able to book up to four weeks ahead and we now offer the opportunity for patients to book their appointments online in addition to phoning.  The group discussed this and it was suggested that patients might be being told by the receptionists to ring back the next day at 8am for an appointment, rather than offering them a future appointment.  Lesley explained to the group that following the questionnaire feedback, she will be arranging a training afternoon with the receptionists, and this will be discussed with them then.

Developments to online appointments were also discussed as a solution to this problem.  Lesley explained that we are currently waiting for an updated version of online appointments to be released, which will give us more functionality, which will enable more appointments to be released online.  
Question 18 - The doctors at this practice work in other healthcare settings sometimes to help with future developments, or running hospital clinics.  This means they are not always in the practice everyday of the week.  How well do you know which days of the week your GP is available?
Becky explained to the group that the questionnaire responses showed that at a lot of patients do not know when their GP is available and asked the group whether they felt that this was something that the practice needed to address.  The group discussed this and decided that it was not relevant for patients to know this, they decided that patients will be informed whether or not their GP is available when they ring to book an appointment.  Lesley explained to the group that each GP’s usual surgery hours are listed on the practice website and in the practice leaflet if patients wanted to know this information.  Lesley also explained to the group that we had received a comment asking for the practice to publicise when each individual GP will be on leave and Lesley informed the group that we cannot do this, as there would be an unmanageable demand of patients who wish to be seen before a doctor goes and returns from leave.
Question 35. Which of the following do you use to find out information about the practice? 
Becky explained to the group that the questionnaire responses showed that the two main ways that patients find out information about the practice is via the notice boards and the telephone.   Becky explained to the group that we had received some comments about the notice boards being too cluttered and she asked the group what they thought about this.  The group explained that the notice boards should be kept simple with key information.  Lesley explained to the group that there is a lot of information that we have to display on the notice boards, but that we will aim to change the notice boards and make the information clearer to read.
The practice newsletter was discussed with the group as a lot of the group we not aware that the surgery had this.  Becky explained that the newsletter is published four times a year and it is available in the waiting rooms.  

Lesley also explained to the group that the company that provided the information on the televisions has gone out of business, and that the practice will be producing a presentation with up-to-date information about the practice to be displayed on the televisions instead.
Question 36. Did you know that you can book an appointment with your GP on-line?

Becky explained to the group that 33.7% of respondents did not know that patients are able to book their appointments online and she asked the group how they thought we could improve this.  Lesley explained to the group that online appointments are already advertised on the Jayex boards in the waiting room, on the practice appointment cards and on repeat prescription order forms.  The group suggested that the surgery could hand out flyers about online appointments, and it was decided that we will put some of these on the reception desk and hand them out to patients at the Saturday flu vaccination clinics as a lot of patients will be attending for this.

Question 37. Would it be useful to book a telephone consultation with a GP of you choice?
Becky explained that the results to this question showed that 79.7% of respondents though that telephone consultations would be beneficial.  Lesley explained that at the moment if a patient would like to speak to a GP they are put through to our duty receptionist who assesses the call and ensures that the GP has all the information they need to deal with the call, e.g. test results, and then the GP calls the patients back.  
Lesley explained to the group that telephone consultations would work differently to the current arrangements, as the telephone call would be booked for a specific time and patients would be told to expect a call from a GP within 30 minutes from their allocated time.  Lesley explained to the group that the benefits of this would be that the patient will have a better idea of when the GP will ring, and for the GP it will mean that the patient is definitely available at the time they ring.  However Lesley explained to the group that the problem with telephone consultations is deciding how many telephone consultations each GP will offer during their surgeries, and how to manage any calls received when the telephone consultations are all booked.  Lesley explained that she would discuss this further with the GPs and possibly trial it. 
4. Action Plan
	Telephone/Appointments
	Online appointments will be developed further to offer more appointments.  Text messaging reminders are now being sent to remind patients of their appointment time to try and reduce unattended appointments.  The surgery now offers a cancellation line, which is a mobile number that patients can text to cancel their appointment, this is a different telephone to the main surgery lines.
	Review on 21.2.11

	Receptionists
	Lesley is going to arrange a training session with the receptionists to discuss the questionnaire results and address issues that have been raised in the questionnaires.


	Review on 21.2.11

	Information about the Practice
	Lesley and Becky will look at the notice boards and redesign them so that they are simpler and easier to read.  Becky will regularly check that the waiting rooms have copies of the practice newsletter.  Becky and Lesley will produce a power point presentation to be displayed on the televisions in the waiting rooms with information about the practice.
	Review on 21.2.11

	Telephone Consultations
	Lesley will speak to the GPs about this and will plan to trial it to see if it is manageable and beneficial for patients

	Review on 21.2.11


5. Recent Practice Developments

Lesley explained to the group that we have two new registrars working with us at the moment.  Dr Afsheen Tanveer is Dr Viney’s registrar and Dr Richa Singh is Dr Sparrow’s registrar.  They will be working at the surgery until August 2012.  We also have another registrar, Dr Harsha, who will be at the surgery until the end of October.  

Lesley also informed the group that Christine Lavender has recently retired.  Christine was a medical secretary and had worked at the practice for 26 years; a new secretary called Sara Williams has replaced her.

6. AOB
One of group asked whether the surgery could display information leaflets about osteoarthritis and osteoporosis.  Lesley said that she would look into this as we may already have some leaflets for this.  Lesley informed the group that if leaflets are not available in the waiting room, the Nurses are able to print information leaflets for patients.
7. Date of next meeting  - 21st February 2012
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